
 

 
 

THE COUNTY OF GALVESTON 
 
VERONICA VAN HORN   COUNTY COURTHOUSE ERIN S. QUIROGA, MBA, CPPB 
INTERIM PURCHASING AGENT      ASST.  PURCHASING AGENT 

722 Moody (21st Street) 
Fifth (5th) Floor, Purchasing 

GALVESTON, TEXAS 77550 
(409) 770-5371 

 
 

July 21, 2025 
 
Honorable County Judge 
Honorable County Commissioners’ Court 
Galveston County Courthouse 
Galveston, Texas 77550 
 
 
Re: Request to Utilize Cooperative Purchasing Agreement DIR-CPO-5327 
 
Gentlemen: 
 
The Commissioners’ Court is respectfully requested to grant authorization for the Purchasing 
Agent to utilize a state of Texas-approved cooperative purchasing program as referenced in Texas 
Local Government Code, Section 271.102, Cooperative Purchasing Program. This authorization 
would allow procurement of OpenGov a digital budgeting solution for Professional Services, 
without adhering to the competitive bidding requirements specified in Chapter 262.023-
Competitive Requirements. 
 
The Purchasing Department has reviewed this request and recommends approval. Your 
consideration in this matter will be greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

Veronica Van Horn 
Interim Purchasing Agent 
 
 

 



 
 

 

Date:   July 14, 2025 

To:   Veronica Van Horn, Interim Purchasing Agent 

Tammy Dickey, Office Manager 

From:   Diana Huallpa, Chief Financial Officer 

CC:   Christian Monterrubio, Finance Manager 

Subject:  Request to Utilize Cooperative Contract – DIR-CPO-5327 

 

Our office has received a formal quote from Vertosoft, LLC for the procurement of the OpenGov software 

platform, under contract DIR–CPO–5327. OpenGov is a comprehensive digital budgeting solution 

designed to support essential functions related to the development, management, and presentation of 

the annual budget. This acquisition will be made through a cooperative purchasing agreement, which 

permits us to proceed without engaging in a formal bidding process, in accordance with applicable 

procurement guidelines. 

We intend to transition from our current vendor, ClearGov, to OpenGov, as the latter presents a more 

robust, efficient, and sustainable long-term solution. In compliance with ClearGov’s cancellation policy, 

we have issued written notice more than 60 days in advance. 

Furthermore, a significant benefit of the OpenGov platform is its capacity to integrate seamlessly with our 

existing ERP system. This integration is expected to streamline data transfer processes and enhance the 

overall efficiency of our budget book preparation. 

The total quoted cost for the OpenGov solution is $66,181, which includes a one-time implementation 

fee of $46,690 (applicable in the first year only) and an annual recurring fee of $19,491. 

Should you require any additional information or supporting documentation, please do not hesitate to 

contact our office. 














































































